

## National Little Britches Rodeo Association 5050 Edison Ave., Suite 105 Colorado Springs, CO 80915 (P) 719-389-0333 (F) 719-578-1367 www.nlbra.com

November 10, 2022

On the Call: Billy, Jason, Kevin, Sam, Paul, Scott, Brad, Em, Jeremy Sherman, Jay, John, Chris, Natalie, Jeremy Sharit, Jodi, Danny

The photographer bids were discussed, Kevin made a motion to accept Rodeo Bum as the official photographer again for the NLBRA Finals. Scott 2<sup>nd</sup> and all were in favor.

Hope Counts committee has a request for 1000.00 donation to a NLBRA contestant Kevin made a motion to accept the committee recommendation Brad 2<sup>nd</sup> all were in favor. Jodi will send out check from Hope Counts account.

Stock committee update was that we will open bids on December 1<sup>st</sup> and close the bids December 31<sup>st</sup> which will give the committee enough time to have a committee call prior to the board meeting in January.

Royalty Update: Brad reported that the committee would like to give the Royalty girls 1,000 more than what they currently get for help with travel. Discussion was had on their travel vs the youth board travel and they attend three more events than the youth board does. Natalie made a motion to increase the travel money from \$1,000 to \$2,000 dollars, Chris 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion all were in favor. Annie will send out the checks.

Natalie asked if all personnel had been contacted and invited back. Annie informed everyone that all people had been contacted and all contracts had been sent out. Everyone had verbially accepted the invitation and if any of the contracts don't come in Annie will notify the board.

Kevin made a motion to adjourn, Brad 2<sup>nd</sup> and all were in favor.

Respectfully Submitted

Annie Walter - NLBRA Executive Director